Midwest Division

his Semper Fi article is going to
share with you my experiences
with Focus Marines Foundation
(FMF)inFebruary2013intheSt.
Louisarea. FMFisa501(c)3organization
whose mission statement is “to develop
and administer programs for wounded
warriors, which will assist them in their
transition from militaryto civilianlives.”
In March 2011, the Focus Marines
Foundation introduced an effective
program called FOCUS. The current
six-day course starts by addressing the
core issues of combat stress, interper-
sonal relationships and self-awareness.
The next step helps participants visual-
izetheir goals and objectives, and gives
them the tools to begin to achieve their
dreams.

The final step helps them build a
résumé and then, with coaching and by
conducting mock job interviews, gives
them insight, confidence and a new,
positiveattitude.

Each classislimited to approximately
36 participants, who are assigned to
teams consisting of three participants
and ateamleaderwho mentorstheteam
throughoutthe program.

Members of the FMF Board of
Directors presented their program during
my 2012 Midwest Division Conference
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when our National Commandant and

Executive Director attended. At this
meeting, the FMF asked meto attend the
firstclassof2013.

The participants arrived on Saturday
for orientation. Thisincluded an adjust-
ment period to prepare for professional
instructors presenting tools to perform
atoughself-assessmentontheircurrent
statusand how they would use the newly
learned skills, including how that appli-
cationimpactstheir situation.

Team Leaders mentor the partici-
pants and use the resources of other
professionals at the workshop or off-
site. Also onboard are Combat Casualty
Visiting Nurses from the Navy-Marine
CorpsReliefSocietytoassistasrequired.
We also had two Gold Star Mothers and
a Gold Star Wife in attendance.

As part of their training and inter-
action, the participants network with
all those attending the workshop. The
interactionwas phenomenalasthe week
progressed.

It was inspiring to witness their first-
dayapprehensionvanishby Wednesday
as interaction and confidence were
instilled in them, and to see how they
reacted to the staff with openness, trust
and confidence.

My Detachment, St. Charles County
725, provides manpower assistance and
monetary support. As a Marine for Life
(M4L) Mentor, the FMF provides me
with additional resources for troubled
Marine referrals. The FMF holds four
classes a year, and I will be supporting
this programby expandingmy M4Land
MCL sphere ofinfluence.

After completing this first class of
2013,amemberofthe Boardof Directors
contacted me about Marine-on-Marine
support for one of the participants.I con-
tacted my Marine Corps League Family
andtheyresponded 130 percent.

What ahumbling experience attend-
ing this program. We need to be more
activein the future.

Remember the stewardship of the
traditions of the Corps and Leagueis on
ourshoulders.

Semper Fi,

WendellWebb

NVC, MidwestDivision



